
 

  

     

We Have a Date!  

  

As you all know, we have been hoping to leave for Perú in October but have been unsure 

whether or not we would be able to. Recent events in the Higgins family have made it 

abundantly clear that God wants us to wait until January.  

Allyson’s sister got engaged at the beginning of September and she will be getting married on 

January 3rd! Allyson is very close with Ashley and wants to be a part of wedding planning and 

the celebrations leading up to the wedding.  

While we would have loved to be there for the TBM Mission Conference in Lima at the end of 

October, we feel very sure that this is what God wants us to do. We are thankful that we will 

get to spend one more holiday season with our families here in the US.  

  

We bought tickets! 

  

We are officially moving to Perú on January 9th!  

It’s kind of crazy to say that after so many years of working towards this.  

We are feeling all the emotions. We’re so excited, nervous and eager to start this next chapter.  

Logistically, we were not sure how on earth we were going to travel with two little kids and a 

ton of luggage. But a couple from our church, Jeff and Jennifer Edmunds (the same couple 

that has been letting us use their car since ours got totaled), are going to travel with us! We 



are so thankful to have help with moving. The Edmunds have been so generous to us and their 

love for missions is so evident in their daily lives. They have been to Perú on several mission 

trips already, so Comunidad Bíblica will be excited to see them too! 

  

  
 

 



 

In the meantime, we are still contacting churches and visiting friends.  

Marcos spent a week in South Dakota with our friends, the Larsons, and spoke at another 

church with them.  

  

 



Marcos got to spend a week on the Larson ranch helping Trace with weaning calves, herding 

cattle, and much, much more. He always enjoys this type of work when he gets the chance to 

do it.  

 
 

  

 

Judah and Tiago are officially Peruvian citizens! We were able to get their Peruvian birth 

certificates at the Consulate here in Dallas, how convenient!  

  

 

We are still fundraising, so if you know of any churches that are currently looking for 

missionaries to support or would just like to hear about our ministry, please reach out to us! 

We would love to share.  

We are at about 70% of our monthly costs, praise the Lord!  

 

 

 



If you feel the Lord is leading you to partner with us financially, please click the link below to 

make a one-time or monthly donation.  

  

 

 

  
 

Please Pray For Us 

  

• For opportunities for us to share the gospel here while we are waiting to leave  

• For wisdom in parenting and that our children would come to know Jesus at a young 

age 

• For God to bring the right people into our lives become ministry partners  

• For these last few months to be a time of sweet memories for us to cherish once we 

leave  

 

  

 

 
  

Just For Fun 

  

TBM Profile  



 

Allyson’s brother just got married, it was a wonderful wedding! 

  



 

Car lovin’ boys 

  

 

Cousin fun 

  



 

Helping papa clean some windows 

       

 


